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The joint meeting was conducted under the co-chairmanship of Ambassadors Gillian M. S. Bristol, Permanent Representative of Grenada and Chair of the Permanent Council, and Luis Alfonso Hoyos, Permanent Representative of Colombia, Chair of CEPCIDI.  It was called to order 2:35 p.m.

1. Adoption of the order of business
The Council and CEPCIDI adopted without amendment the order of business (CP/OD-1800/11).

2.
Report of the Chair of the Joint Working Group of the Permanent Council and the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development on the Draft Social Charter of the Americas

Under the chairmanship of Ambassador Luis Alfonso Hoyos, Chair of CEPCIDI, the meeting heard a report by Ambassador Hubert J. Charles, Permanent Representative of Dominica, in his capacity as outgoing Chair of the Joint Working Group of the Permanent Council and CEPCIDI. Ambassador Charles referred to the work done by the group in the period from September 2, 2010 to March 2, 2011. He also reported that the Group had begun negotiations on the draft preambular section, since the operative section had been negotiated during terms of earlier chairs.


Ambassador Charles reported that the work had been done based on the document titled “Draft Social Charter of the Americas draft preambular section. Chairman's effort at rationalization of Member States Contributions,” in which the Chair of the Group had compiled and synthesized the proposals presented by member states for the above-mentioned preambular section. In the period of reference, agreement had been reached on eight paragraphs, on the subjects of poverty, integral development, and human rights. 


In concluding his report, Ambassador Charles expressed appreciation to all delegates who had participated actively in the meetings, and for their contributions and spirit of commitment to the Draft Social Charter of the Americas.  He issued a call for the impetus achieved in recent months to be maintained, and requested the continued cooperation of all member states so that the efforts of the Joint Working Group could be renewed.
The representatives of Venezuela, Ecuador, Chile, and Grenada expressed appreciation for the report and congratulated Ambassador Charles on the progress made with the negotiations on such an important document.
The Permanent Council took note of the report presented on the activities of the Working Group in the period ending on March 2, 2011.

3.
Election of the Chair of the Joint Working Group of the Permanent Council and CEPCIDI on the Draft Social Charter of the Americas 
Under the chairmanship of Ambassador Gillian M. S. Bristol, Chair of the Permanent Council, the meeting then proceeded to elect the new Chair of the Joint Working Group of the Permanent Council and CEPCIDI on the Draft Social Charter of the Americas.
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On a motion by the Permanent Representative of Dominica, Ambassador Hubert J. Charles, seconded by Ambassador Hugo de Zela, Permanent Representative of Peru, the Permanent Council and the Permanent Executive Committee of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (CEPCIDI) by acclamation elected the Delegation of Canada to serve as Chair of the Joint Working Group of the Permanent Council and CEPCIDI on the Draft Social Charter of the Americas for the six-month period ending October 28, 2011

Addressing the Permanent Council and CEPCIDI, Mr. Pierre Giroux, Alternate Representative of Canada, reiterated his Delegation’s commitment to the task of the Working Group.
4.
Other business
The Assistant Secretary General of the Organization, Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, referred to the preparations for the fortieth regular session of the General Assembly.  He also referred to the advisability of the delegations making their arrangements with the hotels selected by the host country. Ambassador Ramdin then reported the status of negotiations of draft resolutions to be presented to the General Assembly and of the deliberations on the draft Declaration of San Salvador. 
Under the chairmanship of Ambassador Gillian M. S. Bristol, Chair of the Permanent Council, at 2:45 p.m., the joint meeting was declared closed.
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�.	The statements are contained in the minutes of the meeting (CP/ACTA 1800/11).
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